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Annual Report 2022/2023  
 

REMARKS: 
 
First of all, we would like to thank the membership in allowing the opportunity for Matt 
Barney and Umesh Lal to serve as co-directors. 
 
Over the past year, which is ever-changing the zone has only met through electronic 
communications during various FPOABC events.  The southern island senior FPOAs met in a 
hybrid format thanks to A/C Sabell who organized it.  
 
All the events were well-received and provided training and networking time to our 
members within the zone and FPOA.  We all look forward to new ideas and potential 
opportunities within the Zone in the upcoming year now that we know this will be the new 
way forward for the near future with possibility of in person get togethers. 
  
Respectfully Submitted 
 
 
Matt Barney & Umesh Lal 
Zone 1 Co-directors 
 


